

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF SOUTH MILWAUKEE

1225 Memorial Drive • South Milwaukee, WI 53172

DEVELOP DEMONSTRATE ENHANCE BECOME

Dan Luckett, Ed.D Superintendent of Schools Phone: 414-768-6300 Fax: 414-768-0174

August 12, 1997

State Senator Richard Grobschmidt 1513 Mackinac Avenue South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172

Dear Senator Grobschmidt:

This letter is in support of Senate Bill 224 regarding the use of ignition devices by minors. The South Milwaukee School District worked closely with the South Milwaukee Fire Department in developing a local ordinance that restricts the use of ignition devices by minors in our local community.. We agree with the South Milwaukee Fire Department that this proposed legislation would assist in protecting the safety and welfare of our children, and it is in the best interest of the public.

Sincerely,

Dan Luckett, Ed. D.

Superintendent of Schools